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Back to school is here, and along with it the 
first rustlings of Autumn. While this is the 
time of year that nature begins to fall into its 
yearly rest, I always associate the crisp 
smell of the season with new beginnings 
and a renewed eagerness in both current 
and future projects. It is a great time to pull out seasonal UFO’s 
from years past, or jump into something fresh and pick up a 
new skill. 
 
Speaking of new skills, there is a lot to be learned from our 
speaker this month: Rae Cumbie of "Fit For Art." Whether you 
have an interest in garment construction or are strictly a quilter, 
exploring different types of sewing expands our skill sets and 
helps us approach techniques from a different angle. If you 
want to take a look at some of Rae's work, please visit her 
website at https://www.raecumbie.com/. 
 
Enjoy the return of pumpkin spice and cooler weather! 
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Clustered Spires Quilt Guild  Meeting Minutes - August 10, 2023 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:40 pm by Jessica Halpin. 
 
Financial report:  Income:  $8,797.55; Expenses:  $4,771; Net:  $4026.55; Bank Balance:  $16,090.55. 
 
Last Chance Stash was available. 
 
Community Service quilts for the Stockman Clinic:  Please make sure you take a picture of the quilt and send it 
in to the guild.  Brenda Barnhardt will take one if needed. 
 
Jenny Chua said that the cat hammocks are due in November. 
 
Members are needed to help set-up and take down Show and Tell items for each meeting.  
 
Our Challenge projects are due in October. 
 
The Newsletter Committee needs members to help serve as a back-up for Brenda Barnhardt and to take pictures. 
 
Fundraising:  Kits for the buy-a-block quilt are free.  The quilt is made up of cool and warm colors.  Please use 
only the fabrics in the kits. 
 
Help is needed for the Delaplaine Children's workshop. 
 
Trish showed the produce bag that will be part of our fundraising (pattern is on website.) 
 
Guests: Nancy Brady and Nancy Orzakowski. 
 
New members who joined:  Rosalie Walter, Nancy Easley and Miriam (“Mimi”) Reeser. 
 
Program:  Fran Scher introduced the night's speakers, Teri Young and Kara Mason, owners of Through the 
Needle’s Eye.  They presented their program, "The Stories in Our Quilts", with a trunk show. 

 
Many of our members have items displayed in Delaplaine's “Over 70” exhibit. 
 
Marty Simmons talked about our program for September.  It is called "Fit for Art."  Participants will learn how 
to make a jacket pattern that fits them. 

 
If there are any outstanding President's blocks out there, please give them directly to Fran. 
 
Show and Tell followed. 
 
Robin Rippeon requested that any check you send to her should be make out to Clustered Spires Quilt Guild 
(and not to her personally). 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lynne MacCracken, Secretary 



 

 

SEPTEMBER PROGRAMS PREVIEW 
 

Rae Cumbie: Wearable Art 
                                         Thursday, September 14, 2023 

 
Join us for our program featuring a lecture and trunk show by Rae Cumbie “Fit for Art.” Rae’s  
artistic expressions result in mixed-fiber clothing and accessories that are both artful and wear-

able. With more than 30 years’ experience as a custom dressmaker, she brings an extensive 
knowledge of fine sewing, couture construction, flattering and comfortable fit, and the necessary 

balance between line and design to the coats, evening ensembles, scarves, and other wardrobe 
pieces she designs and assembles.  

For more info, see Rae’s website at https://www.raecumbie.com. 
 

                                             For attendance by Zoom: 
                                                 Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86033109050?pwd=bDdla2RSb2JNU2pSUnJkVlFmd2RJUT09 
Meeting ID: 860 3310 9050 

Passcode: CSQG 
 
 

 
The Program Committee is looking for additional members!! 
 

Here is a description of what we do: The Program Committee plans for monthly meetings, special meetings such 
as the annual holiday banquet, and workshops for the membership and/or the general public. The committee is 
authorized to solicit and engage qualified speakers, teachers, or facilitators for the above meetings and work-
shops, which are announced in the monthly newsletter on the guild’s website, by email, and/or through other 

media. The Program Committee may coordinate the serving of refreshments and the utilization of required tech-
nology, such as overhead projectors, microphones, virtual software, and computers at such meetings and work-
shops. 
 
Current committee members: Sandy Dunning and Fran Scher (co-chairs), Linda Beavers, Libi Driggers, Stella 
Peñalver and Marty Simmons. 
 
We would like to have two more members! 
 
We meet once a month, typically via Zoom on the Monday evening of the week when we have our Thursday 
guild meeting. 
 
If interested, please contact Sandy or Fran. 
 

                                                    David Sirota Workshop 
 

Here is an update on the popular David Sirota Virtual Workshop on September 23: 
 
At the request of several members from both Clustered Spires Quilt Guild and Four 
County Quilt Guild, this workshop was scheduled for the Collide-O-Scope Quilt.  This is 
one of David’s newer workshops and provides a method for making what used to be a 
complex quilt pattern with lots of curves into a much simpler method, without even one 
curve - all straight lines! 
                                                                                                           Continued on Page 4 
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David Sirota Workshop on September 23 (Continued) 
 

Originally all the spots were filled.  However, due to some last minute cancellations there are currently 6 open-
ings for this Zoom workshop on September 23 from 10:00 - 4:00. Cost is $40 for the entire workshop.  David’s 
workshops are not only instructional, but also a lot of fun!  Please consider joining your fellow guild members 
and creating this amazing quilt! 
 
If you are interested in signing up for one of these spots, please let Sandy know by email or text/phone: 
 

Email:  sdunning0117@gmail.com 
Text/phone:  978-806-7894 

 
Payment may be made by PayPal on the Clustered Spires website or by mailing a check made out to Clustered 
Spires Quilt Guild to the guild treasurer: 
 

Robin Rippeon 
201 Bennett Court 
Thurmont, MD 21788 

  
Submitted by Sandy Dunning, 978-806-7894, sandy0117@me.com 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 
 
We are going strong! As of our July guild service night, we are pledging to make 48 quilts for the 
Stockman Institute. Thus far, Danita has collected 19 quilts and 20 bags. Great job to those who have 
completed it!  Be sure to submit a picture of your quilt to the CSQG email; this will be our way to keep 
track of the quilts you have made. Also, a gentle reminder to talk to our long arm quilters now if you 
are in need of it. 
 
I have collected 18 cat hammocks and 7 cat pads so far for the Animal Welfare League. I have arbi-
trarily set our goal to 100 pieces. Kits are available to those who would like to make them.  
 
Please text me at 301-728-0081 if you are in need of a kit, label or have any questions. 
 
Jenny Chua, Chair 

HOLIDAY PARTY PLANS 
 
Planning is now underway for our end-of-the-year holiday party. This year, two homemade gift 
exchanges are planned: a set of any occasion potholders and a holiday fabric postcard. Please get 
insulbrite and a stiff interfacing (4" x 6" or 5" x 7", your choice) during the September meeting 
to start making your gifts. Bring the wrapped gifts to our December meeting to participate in 
the exchange. 
 
Please help me plan the holiday party. Only with your help could we make the party organized and 
fun. Food and possibly wine must be ordered and picked up, set up and cleaned up.  Help is also 
needed at the party. If you have any ideas for fun holiday games, please let me know. Looking 
forward to hearing from a few volunteers!  
 
Jenny Chua, Chair 

mailto:Email:%20%20 %20sdunning0117@gmail.com
mailto:sandy0117@me.com


 

 

                                       BLOCK OF THE MONTH 
 

For September, we will be working on Blocks 46 thru 66, which will start the bottom rows of our quilt.  Also, 
start working on and using any left over 2.5 half square triangles which will be used on the outer border that 
goes around the outside of the quilt before adding the final border.  We are two thirds of the way there. 
 
Darlene Morris, Chair 

Fundraising 
 

September is a busy month for Fundraising! We are starting with our Helen Smith 

workshop for kids at the Delaplaine on September 2nd from 1-3; we still need one more 

volunteer for this. The next day we come back to the Delaplaine for our first Sunday pop-

up from noon to 4. Then, each Sunday from September 10 through October 1 we are doing 

a Learn To Quilt series at Frederick MADE. The pattern for this will be made available for 

free to members on our website ahead of the class, so check the website after Labor Day if 

you are interested! 
 

I am happy to say we handed out all of our kits for the Buy A Block initiative at our August meeting! 

Blocks are due at our October meeting, but can be given to me sooner if desired.  
 

Thank you everyone for all of their support and participation! 
 

Jessica Halpin, Chair 

Behind The Seams: Committees Keep Our Guild Stitched Together! 
 
This month we are featuring two committees that truly shape what our guild looks like: Programs and Member-
ship. The Programs Committee is truly the cornerstone of our community and meetings, and if you have a pas-
sion for seeking out educators or arranging activities it is a fantastic group. Membership allows you to get indi-
vidually acquainted with our entire membership and guests.  See Pages 3 and 7 for expanded descriptions of 
these committees. 
 
If you are interested in signing up for a committee, we have rolled out Sign Up Genius to enroll or you can 
email the chair of the committee you are interested in. You can find the Sign Up Genius in the Members section 
of the website or by visiting this link:   
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040B4FAEA72EAAF58-committee#/ 
 
Submitted by Jessica Halpin   

Fit For Art Patterns <info@fitforartpatterns.com> 
(FYI.  Fit for Art is September's speaker at CSQG. Marty Simmons) 
 
Special Request to help Maui residents affected by Wildfires         August 2023  
 
Dear Friends - 
 
Our professional organization, ASDP, has put out a call for help from a fellow member in Hawaii.  They are 
                                                                                                                                            Continued on Page 6 
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Fit For Art Patterns  (Continued) 
 

requesting volunteers to sew comfort items for Maui residents who are now living in shelters due to the recent 
wildfires. If you are interesting in helping, here's the info: 
  
We're reaching out with an urgent request on behalf of one of our fellow members in Hawaii. They are actively 
engaged in providing assistance to those affected by the devastating fires in Maui. Our member is currently sew-
ing essential items for the people of Maui and has identified two specific needs: pillowcases and sleep masks. 
These items are playing a crucial role in providing comfort and support to those who have been affected. 
 
For the pillowcases, it would be immensely helpful if you could include a drawstring or some form of closure. 
These pillowcases are being utilized as bags for personal belongings. Additionally, sleep masks are in high de-
mand as the shelters are required to keep the lights on for security reasons. Crafting adjustable sleep masks that 
can fit both kids and adults would be greatly appreciated. 
 
If you're able and willing to contribute, please consider creating these items and sending them to the address pro-
vided below. For additional information, including how you can make a monetary donation visit https://
www.thesewinghui.com/get-involved . 
 

Jennifer Oberg 
The Sewing Hui 
100 Uaoa Loop 
Haiku, Hawaii 96708 

 

To get you started, here is a link to Fit for Art's free download of pattern and directions for a sleeping 
mask.   https://fitforartpatterns.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/Artful-Slumber-Mask-Instructions-and-
Pattern_D2.pdf?mc_cid=eab25fac3c&mc_eid=e900298d8f. Please feel free to share it with others in your sew-
ing circle! 
 
Thanks for all that you do! 
Rae and Carrie 

                          MEMBERSHIP 
 

We had three members join us in August.  Please wel-
come Miriam Reeser from Boonsboro, Md.  She is not 
new to the area, but has been quilting for 3 years.   
 

Second, please welcome Rosalie Walker of Frederick. She has been quilting 
since the 1980’s.  She’s been on a journey of many roads, from old techniques 
to the new.  She is a traditional quilter experiencing updated colors and 

themes.  She has sent 2 machines to machine heaven!!!  With 
over 40 years, it’s great to sit back, enjoy and admire the unbelievable talent, 
excitement of today’s quilters and fabric artists.  
 
Rosalie belonged to two previous guilds, North Parish Quilters in Massachu-
setts and Manatee in Sarasota, Fla.  She has taught on a limited basis.  She’d 
like to learn about paper piecing which she enjoys and is interested in joining 
some small groups. Her friend, Fanny Johnsson, introduced her to us.   

Continued on Page 7 



 

 

                                                      MEMBERSHIP (Continued)... 
 

Also welcome Nancy Easley who has been quilting for 5 years.  She is interest-
ed in community events, and making and donating to charities.  Her friend Pam 
Lloyd told her about us.  
 
Welcome to our guild ladies.  Hope you enjoy 
our upcoming programs. 
 
Submitted by Darlene Morris, Co-Chair 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 
 
The Membership Committee shall be responsible for signing up new members, receiving annual 
membership dues, and maintaining membership records. They are also responsible for the pro-
duction and disbursement of the guild directory and shall provide each member with updates 
thereto. The Membership Committee shall also be responsible for the production and disburse-
ment of a welcome packet to new members. Members of the Committee shall greet and intro-
duce all guests and new members at each monthly meeting. Also, be responsible for all sunshine 
and phone tree duties, providing name tags, and conducting door-prize drawings.  
 
Currently the positions are filled by the following members: 
 
Darlene Morris - Co-chair: 
Receives Annual Membership Dues 
Maintains Membership Records 
 
Sandy Dunning - Co-chair: 
Updates and Maintains Directory 
Creates Monthly Sign In Sheets 
Creates and Prints Name Tags 
Produces Welcome Packets 
Collects and Conducts Door Prizes 
 
Jacque Janss and MJ Greer: 
Greets and Monitors Monthly Sign In Sheets 
Helps Distribute Welcome Packets 
 
Olga Schrichte: 
All Sunshine and Phone Tree duties      
                                                          
NEEDS: 
 
MJ Greer has helped on at the Registration Table since she first joined our guild.  She has not 
had the opportunity to be a “regular” member without the responsibilities of being at the Reg-
istration Table.  MJ would very much like to be able to mingle and visit with members during 
the social time, as well as shop at the Last Chance Stash Table.  Therefore, she will rotate  
 

Continued on Page 8 
 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE (Continued) 
 
off of this committee at the end of December 2023. 
 
The committee would like to have two additional members to help with some of the tasks as-
signed to this committee.  Specifically, Sandy would like to help with door prizes. 
 
Sandy Dunning, Co-chair 
978-806-7894 
sandy0117@me.com 

                          WANNA BEES 
 
This month’s get together will be Thursday, September 28 at 3pm at the Rockwell 
Brewery on Monocacy Boulevard.  Address is: Rockwell Riverside, 8411 Broadband 
Drive, Suite K.  There will be food trucks but you’re welcome to bring your own food.  
The brewery has an extensive beverage selection including non-alcoholic drinks, as do 
the food trucks. 
 
Bring hand projects or just sit and chat.  No sign-ups required. 
 
Kate Lane and Marty Simmons, Contacts 

LAST CHANCE STASH 
 
Thank you to all our guild members for your great support of Last Chance Stash this 
year.  We have had incredible and fun monthly sales all year long.  Looking forward 
to another great sale during our September meeting.   Please continue to bring any 
and all of your fabrics, patterns, books, and notions that you no longer need, use, or 
love.  Hopefully, another quilter will have (or find) a need for them. 
 
Members may not know this — all the LCS items left over at the end of a meeting 
are now given to the Fundraising and Community Service committees to be used for 

classes, flea markets, kits to sell, Community Service projects, etc.  We use it all!  Sometimes we even find a 
great door prize item. 
 

                                                 SUNSHINE NEWS 
 
Nancy Pedersen has been back in Walter Reed when she experienced a 
blockage and was in excruciating pain. Please keep Nancy in your thoughts 
and prayers.  I know she'd appreciate them... a lot! 
 
If you'd like to let Nancy know you're thinking about her, here's her contact 
information: 
 
Continued on Page 9 



 

 

SUNSHINE NEWS (Continued)... 
 

Nancy Pedersen 
2637 Bear Den Road 
Frederick, MD 21701 

 
Email: nancy.pedersen49@yahoo.com 
 
Thank you in advance for being part of our caring, creative community. 
 
Olga Schrichte 
Sunshine Committee 

2023 CLUSTERED SPIRES QUILT GUILD CHALLENGE 
 
For our new members, and as a reminder to the rest, we do a challenge each year to exercise your 

creativity.  Next month is the deadline.  The theme chosen by the committee this year is: 

 

BUTTONS AND EMBELLISHMENTS 
 
Your entry must include one or more buttons PLUS one or more embellishments de-
fined but not limited to: 
 

“To make beautiful or elegant by ornaments; to decorate; to adorn.”   
“A strip of fabric, lace or ribbon tightly gathered or pleated and applied to cloth.”  
“Beads, sequins or rhinestones applied to fabric to embellish the surface.” 
 

The following requirements are as follows:  
 

1.  A maximum of 48” x 48”, any shape. 
2.  3 layers including batting. 
3.  The entry must be made for or finished for this year’s challenge.   
 

Your entry/entries must be complete to be accepted at the October meeting for judging.  First, second 
and third prizes will be awarded to the top vote getters by the membership.  Any questions, contact 
Julie Howell, Stella Peñalver, Olga Schrichte, Marty Simmons (welcome to the committee Marty!) or 
Brenda Barnhardt. 
 
Brenda Barnhardt, Chair 

mailto:nancy.pedersen49@yahoo.com


 

 

 HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 
 6 Lisa Huffman 
 7 Kasey Channell 
10 Lori Holt 
10 Sheila Peters 
16 Elizabeth Fulcher 
19 Mary Kuruppu 
21 Daryl MacCrehan 
23 Karen Smith 



 

 

Pat James was kind enough to pass on the following information from a friend of hers: 
 
I have a quilting frame I would like to donate or just give away. It is quite substantial, each end piece is made of 
2x4's - the two connecting poles are about 6' long with attached fabric. Our church Sodality made a double width 
quilt with it years ago and the frame has been in storage. 
 
I am willing to deliver if transportation is an issue. 
 
Joyce Seng 301-865-0353 

SECOND MONDAY, SIP AND SEW 
 
The Second Monday Sip N Sew will be September 11 at the Sew N Place in Fayetteville, PA.  from 
10:00 AM - 4:00 PM.  Quilters from Four County Quilters Guild and Clustered Spires Quilt Guild area 
invited to join each other at The Sew N Place for a fun day together sewing, laughing, sharing, and 
indulging in one of the many coffee drinks offered at the cafe bistro.  Home baked goods and ice 
cream are now available!  Cost is $10 per person.  For more information, please contact Sandy Dun-
ning at sdunning0117@gmail.com or 978-806-7894. 
 
Sandy Dunning 

MEETING PHOTOS, including Teri Young’s and Kara Mason’s trunk show… These are purchased 

or inherited quilts.  Photo #2 was made with 30’s print fabrics with embroidery.  Close up at 

right.  #4 

is a cream 

and or-

ange quilt 

from an 

aunt, a 

snowball 

design 

from the 1870’s.  #5 

is a redwork quilt pur-

chased at an auction. 

#6, a gold and cream 

“cheddar” quilt that 

was purchased. 

Continued on Page 12 
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MEETING PHOTOS (Continued)… #1, a purchased crazy quilt, and another one with a star de-
sign.  #3 is a velvet crazy quilt from the 1930’s.  #4 is a black crazy quilt using wool suiting 
fabric with flowers dated at 1911.  #4 & 5 is an auction appliqued quilt, likely a Sindh Pakistan 
quilt, 96” x 108” with closeup. 

The next quilts were made by Teri and/or Kara and many kits/patterns available:  #1 has flow-
ers in an urn.  #2 at its right is Kara’s DAR block of the month for a wall hanging. Next to that 
is Teri’s version in darker colors inspired by DAR’s Baltimore German Fractor. Bottom row, is an 

embroidered and em-
bellished block of the 
month quilt insired by 
Margaret Potts’ quilt 
at Winterthur.  Last 
one shows 3 little 
blocks from a world 
class in Baltimore. 
          Continued on Page 13 



 

 

 

MEETING PHOTOS (Continued)… Last two were “Love’s Journey” with a windmill in the center 
and “Village Wanderings” showing old buildings in France from Teri’s and Kara’s travels. 

SHOW & TELL...Jessica Halpin’s 
“I Put a Spell On You” was self 
designed from a published Hal-
loween pattern. Below left, Kara 
Jones showed a pink wall hanging 
made from the David Hastings 
Owens workshop. Next, Darlene 
Morris had 2 block of the 
month’s including some options for different colorways. 
Danita Frisby finished a full quilt top for the BOM!  

Below, Dot White 
with a baby quilt  
for friends with  
airplanes, in- 
spired by Pinter- 
est, self-design- 
ed. 
 

Trish Bodine made an inspirational quilt with  
floral and solid fabrics. 
 

At right, Julie Howell completed a Stockman quilt, quilted by Olga, and tote bag. 
 
Bottom row, Brenda Barnhardt showed some of the 7 cat hammocks and pads made for The Animal 
Welfare League of Frederick County. Barbara Scuderi displayed two 10-minute runners she made 
for the guild’s fundraising and a quilted Christmas stocking pieced in strips.  Lisa Huffman shared a 
sunflower pattern  
table runner, self- 
drafted, based on a  
pattern she saw  
online.  
 

In the corner, Robin 
Rippeon finished a 
Scrappy quilt for the 
Stockman Cancer 
Center Community 
Service project. 
 

Continued on Page 14 



 

 

SHOW & TELL (Continued)…  Linda McNey showed blocks from embroidery work she did in a class with 
Kara & Teri years ago. She also shared a small piece of needlework and embroidery and tote bag she made 
in the Carly Mul workshop in April of 2019.   
 
Middle photo, middle row: Olga Schrichte donated a Stockman Community 
Service lap quilt and reversible tote bag. She also made a large blue quilt 
using a mod plaid fabric. Next was a 
small quilt showing a color chart made 
with Inktense pencils and a digitized 
bunny quilting pattern wall hanging, also 
colored with Inktense pens. 
 

Nancy Woods 
finished two 
twin square-
on-square 
quilts for 
Stockman - 
the first one 
here. 
 
Continued on 
Page 15 



 

 

The Common Thread  is published monthly by the Clustered Spires Quilt Guild of Frederick, MD.  Subscription to the newsletter is 

included in the annual membership fee.  Articles must be submitted to the newsletter editor by the 25th of each month by postal 
mail, e-mail or written message given at the quilt guild meeting.  The newsletter is posted on the guild’s website on the 1st of the 
month. 
 
Newsletter Editor:  Brenda Barnhardt, 301-662-2943, brenz2catz@gmail.com                                                                                                                                   
Show & Tell Contributor:  Jessica Halpin  
Website:  www.clusteredspiresquiltguild.org                                                       

SHOW & TELL (Continued).. And here’s the second one with tote bags 
to carry them in. 
 

                                                                 The guild was represented by 
                                                                 three of our members at the  
                                                                 Delaplaine’s “Over 70” exhib-
it-                                                             ition:  Joan Watkins’s “This  
                                                                 Is the Day” (right), Helen  
                                                                 Wasserman with “Mandala  
                                                                 #4” and Olga Schrichte’s  
                                                                “Cherry Blossoms Galore” 
                                                                 (bottom 2 on right).  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to Kara Jones for the Show  
& Tell narrative. 
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